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Dear Parents / Guardians,

We very much hope you have had a peaceful and restful Summer Break. The Class 2 Team hope that the children are ready for action upon return to school! 

I (Mrs Earp) shall be teaching the class daily for two terms whilst Mrs Carpenter is on Maternity Leave. Please see the weekly timetable which will also be posted on the Google Classroom; it shows when I will be in class. I believe, at present, the plan is that Class 2 will swim on a Tuesday and have PE on a Thursday but I will inform you when I know the exact timings of these sessions. Please bring in a PE kit tomorrow. 

I will be available on the playground Mondays and Fridays after school. I will be checking emails daily but please bear in mind that I am likely to be working on class preparation from 8:00 am so if you have an urgent need to inform me of something and you are worried that I may not check my mail before the start of the school day, please feel free to drop me a paper note. 

I will be making good use of the Google Classroom this year and will post home tasks and spellings there along with pictures and news from the classroom. Please check it weekly if you can. I can also answer queries there. 
I will upload Maths support videos through the year, and I will also share Topic Knowledge Organisers with you to keep you informed of curriculum content.  I have attached a copy of our Year Planner so that you can see what is being taught throughout the year. 

Home tasks this year will be weekly spellings (set on a Monday); reading (two books given out on a Friday – one chosen for pleasure or because it links to topic work which is to be shared to develop ‘a love of reading  and learning’ and the second which will have been pre read  with a teacher in school and which needs to be read at home in order to develop fluency) ; and an alternation between Maths booklets and tasks related to topic work which will be set on a Friday to consolidate work done that week in school. 

Spellings will be ‘reviewed’ rather than ‘tested’ each Monday; Reading Logs need to be in school daily so that we can read with your child but will be signed on a Friday when new books are sent home; and Maths or topic tasks will be ‘celebrated’ on a Friday. We are trying to encourage good habits rather than enforcing strict deadlines. 

We will be giving out Golden Tickets for regular home readers and if we have enough super spellers and home tasks that can be celebrated on a Friday, then the whole class will win a reward. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you are having difficulty completing any home tasks. They are designed to complement and enrich your child’s education and should not be a source of concern or stress. 

We are continuing to use Literacy Tree resources to teach English. The books that we cover are all available from good bookstores if you wish to purchase copies to read at home while we are studying them in class. Children are invited to bring in their own copies to follow along if they wish. 

I will be reviewing phonic patterns and using Literacy Tree’s Spelling Seeds programme for teaching spellings. 

Children will be heard to read both individually and in guided reading groups throughout the week. Your continued support with reading at home on a nightly basis will really ensure that your child makes the maximum progress this year. I will post models of how to complete your child’s reading log on the Google Classroom to guide you. 

Please look after reading books and return them to school. The success of our guided reading programmes depends on the safe return of complete sets of books when they are completed. It makes it very hard to read with a group when we have incomplete sets. 


As in previous years, the children need to enter the classroom in the mornings via the KS1 playground steps and we will bring the children down these steps to you at the end of the day. 

Children will continue to hang their things on the pegs in the classroom. Please name all items. We try very hard to be organised ourselves and to encourage the children to be organised and look after their belongings, but it is not easy when everyone is wearing the same clothing! We usually return 99% of named items. Please be aware that a name can fade in an item after several washes. 

This term, we have both the Harvest Festival and the Nativity to look forward to. We will have a class trip to Vivary Park to visit the War Memorial and we may visit the town library. In the spring we will visit the SS Great Britain and Clifton Suspension Bridge to see the work of Brunel. 

Thank you for your continued support. I am really looking forward to being in class daily and hope that the children enjoy their two terms with me. 

Kind Regards, 
Mrs Earp
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